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Change in Management Contamination and MDOT Right-of-Way 

The Michigan Department of Transportation (“MDOT”) recently provided notice that it is changing 
the process for managing contamination within an MDOT right-of-way. Specifically, MDOT will 
begin implementation of a new application procedure to leave contamination in place within MDOT-
controlled right-of-way as part of a response activity or corrective action proposed under the 
applicable regulations to address contamination. 

The applicant will be required to enter into an environmental license agreement with MDOT that 
specifies the conditions under which the contamination may remain in place according to the press 
release from the Michigan Department of Natural Resources and Environment (“MDNRE”). MDOT 
may require some type of financial assurance, such as bonding, from the applicant to ensure 
MDOT-worker protection and proper management of the hazardous substances. 

The applicant will also be required to file with the Register of Deeds a “Notice of Environmental 
Conditions Affecting Property Controlled by the Michigan Department of Transportation” (“Notice”) 
on the right-of-way property to describe the nature and extent of the contamination provide 
information as to those activities that may result in unacceptable exposure to hazardous substances. 
MDNRE must approve the Notice before MDOT will give consent to record the Notice on the right-
of-way property. The form Notice will be available on the MDNRE website. One advantage of the 
Notice is that it could be used when there is groundwater contamination that exceeds residential 
drinking water cleanup criteria. With the Notice, this contaminated groundwater may remain in 
place. The Notice also replaces the use of the former MDOT individual permit process.

If you would like more information about the foregoing or any other environmental law needs, 
please feel free to contact one of the following Butzel Long lawyers: 
  
Beth Gotthelf
248 258 1303
gotthelf@butzel.com  

Susan Lynn Johnson
248 258 1307
johnsons@butzel.com
 
William B. Clifford, Jr.
248 258 1312
clifford@butzel.com  
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The above news is only intended to highlight some of the important issues. This e-mail has been 
prepared by Butzel Long for information only and is not legal advice. This information is not intended 
to create, and receipt of it does not constitute, a client-lawyer relationship. Readers should not 
act upon this information without seeking professional counsel. This electronic newsletter and the 
information it contains may be considered attorney advertising in some states.  If you feel you 
have received this information in error, or no longer wish to receive this service, please follow the 
instructions at the bottom of this message. 

Attorney Advertising Notice - The contents of this e-mail may contain attorney advertising 
under the laws of various states. Prior results do not guarantee a similar outcome.

For previous e-news or to learn more about our law firm and its services, please visit our website 
at: www.butzel.com 
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